ATHENS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS October 24, 2023 5:30 PM Budget Workshop

Vice Chairwoman Kirstie Lake called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Supervisors Bonnie Petruschak and Christine Vough were present, as was Acting Secretary Holly Randall, Treasurer Ruth Casterline and Director of Roads Chuck Wright. Supervisor Tressa Heffron arrived later. Kirstie led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Ruth provided the Supervisors with handouts for the township accounts.

George Ballenstead from the Athens Volunteer Fire Department presented their proposed budget for the 2024 year. They are looking into a new sign and is asking that Athens Township help with the cost.

On motion of Kirstie seconded by Tressa, motion passed to add to the agenda the resignation of Christine Vough as Supervisor.

Christine Vough submitted her letter of resignation effective immediately for she will no longer be a resident of Athens Township. On motion of Kirstie seconded by Bonnie, motion passed to accept the resignation of Christine Vough as Supervisor.

Police Chief, Roger Clink, presented the proposed budget for the 2024 year. He requested that a new patrol car be added to the budget.

Director of Roads Chuck Wright gave the board a brief overview of what he was looking to do in 2024 year.

There being no further business, on motion of Kirstie, second by Bonnie, it was unanimous to adjourn the meeting at 8:21pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Holly Randall Athens Township Acting Secretary